Minutes of the Tysoe Parish Council Meeting
Held on Monday 1st December 2014 at 7.15pm
Present:
Cllrs Sewell, Allen, Collier, Forrester, Locke & Sinclair 
In attendance:

DC Roache & CC Seccombe
Apologies:

Cllr Paxton & Smith
Public 


19
Minutes from the meeting held on the 10th November 2014 were agreed and signed.
	Declaration of interest – 
1.  Actions from previous minutes

Wall by Church – Cllr Locke advised that this was still ongoing. The resident’s solicitor wanted more information regarding the transfers of the property.   In order to stop people using the footpath a board and notice had been put up, on several occasions, but someone keeps removing this. It was suggested maybe using tape with a sign to tell the people that the pathway is closed.   CC Seccombe said that she would see if  she could get something from Warwickshire County Council 
Defibrillator – The Clerk had spoken to the Tysoe Playgroup who advised that they had raised all the funds needed to purchase both the defibrillator and cabinet.   The planned defibrillator at the doctors’ surgery was presently on hold due to the problems they had experienced at the Kineton Surgery.   The donation offered by the Parish Council was not therefore needed at the present time.
Playing Field Equipment Upgrade – The National Lottery had acknowledged the application and is in the process of considering this.   We should hopefully hear within 8 to 10 weeks.
Dead tree in Conservation Area - Cllr Sinclair organised with Thomas Fox to plant the replacement and this will be done shortly.   Cllr Sinclair had asked someone to look at two willow trees and is presently waiting for quotes.  
Litter bins – DC Roache had received a quote from Stratford District Council which stated that the provision and installation of a bin would cost £320 and the annual emptying would be £100.70 subject to RPI.  The Parish Council agreed to this and asked that Stratford District Council liaise with Cllr Allen regarding the positioning of the bin.
Electricity usage – A total of 10 responses had been received.  Expressing very mixed views.   People didn’t necessarily just express one view.  1 person said leave the lights as they area.   4 people thought that turning the lights off from Midnight to 5am, was the right thing to do.   Turn off some lights completely got 2 votes.  Do not turn off some lights got 2 votes and turn all the lights off completely got 2 votes.   In addition to this the Parish Council should ensure that we are using the lowest watt bulbs possible and angle the lights towards the ground.    Cllr Allen is going to research turning off some of the lights and brings proposals to the next meeting which Cllr Sewell said could then go for public consultation.  The Clerk advised the council that another quarter will have passed and we are now paying £650 and previously we had only paid £350 per quarter.   Cllr Forrester also stated that the public had already been consulted.   Cllr Allen will circulate details of his suggestions to all Councillors who, based on this advice, may choose to turn off a limited number of lights in areas where there is a relatively high concentration.
Hedge and trash Screens by The Orchard, Main Street – DC Roache spoken to Mr Freeman, the developer, who is happy to clear the ditch and he will also put some trash screens at the end of the ditch. 

Speeding Update – The Clerk had written back to the Police Officer from the Safer Neighbourhood Team.   The Clerk had also circulated an email received from the Shipston Forum which allows the councillors to vote for speeding as an issue for attention.  DC Roache said that she was expecting to hear from PC Purcell of the Shipston Safer Neighbourhood Team.
Car Parking Opposite Avon Avenue – Cllr Allen stated that this is not a problem
Budget 2015/16 – The Councillors asked if the Clerk could re-circulate the budget sheet and this would be debated fully by all councillors at the February meeting when the 2015/16 precept would be discussed and agreed. 

The Orchard ongoing Maintenance – DC Roache advised that the people living in the houses adjacent the ditch will have a joint riparian responsibility for that ditch.   This would need to be written into the house deeds. 

2.  New Matters
Pre-planning application for 2 dwellings in Avon Avenue – Cllr Forrester stated that Cllrs Allen, Sinclair and Forrester had visited the site as requested. Whilst they had some sympathy for the fact that this was a local family, having looking at the site they felt they saw no reason to disagree with the planning officer’s objections.
	Action/Date
Cllr Locke/CC Seccombe
Cllr Sinclair
Cllrs Roache/Allen
Cllr Allen

Cllr Roache
Clerk/All Councillors


	3. Neighbourhood Plan (NPG)
Cllr Collier gave an update.  The results have been circulated.   Two meetings held and the policies are being pulled together.

Chris Butchart then advised that the next important phase is the preparation of the policies themselves.   Chris Butchart believed that the NPG were now in a position to move into the consultation phase.  DC Roache said that she would found out how this is done.

Chris Butchart advised that they were hoping to submit draft plan to Stratford District Council for comment by February 2015.   

Could we get agreement for the Clerk to write to Stratford District Council once we are ready to get the formal notification underway?   The Parish Councillors agreed to this.
Cllr Forrester confirmed to Chris Butchart that he agreed to the request for him to proofread and sub-edit the draft plan. In terms of timing Chris Butchart advised the work would ideally need to be completed in the next 6/7 weeks.

Cllr Sewell and all councillors agreed that the NPG had done an excellent job.

The Clerk advised that after this month’s invoices have gone through, the Tysoe Neighbourhood Plan have £2700 remaining.   Any balance at the 31st December 2014 has to be paid back.
Cllr Allen left the meeting at this point.
	DC Roache

Chris Butchart/Clerk
Chris Butchart/Cllr Forrester


	4. Planning Applications
14/003055/OUT– Home Holdings Lower Tysoe

The Parish Councillors looked at the plans put forward.   Cllr Sewell asked if the applicant wished to say something.  The applicant said that previously the Parish Council said no objection per se to development in Lower Tysoe but had two concerns. Is the site within the village boundary?  The applicant believed that it is due to the ditches and fencing that has thought to have been in place for many years.   Change of the speed limit signage would also support this.  The Planning officer had no observation about the fact that it may be outside the village.   The second was size, height and scale and the application is now reduced to 3 dwellings.   Architect has spoken to the officer and he has said that he has no concerns about this.   There had been houses on the site at some point in the past.   Cllr Sewell then asked if there were any member of the public present who wished to comment.   CC Seccombe wanted to make a comment as a neighbour rather than in her official role.   Ms Seccombe advised that she has commented on the application on the planning portal.  Ms Seccombe said that the principle is that it is outside the building line.  If there is development it should be a single dwelling in keeping with the other properties in Lower Tysoe. It does not matter what was there before it is what is there now that matters.   

Cllr Sewell said that previously we had said that we do not have a problem in principle with development on that site.  However, would echo CC Seccombe comments that the proposals put forward do not fit in with the current vernacular.  Back building in this way is out of kilter with what is already there.   Not sure anyone really knows where the existing village boundary is.
Cllr Forrester also wanted it noted that in order to be able to consider applications fully the Parish Council needed to get copies of block and site plans and this should be relayed to Stratford District Council.

Having debated the application the Parish Council stated that they still object to the application on the basis of over-development/density and proposed property no.3 being much too far back and out of line. One house would be more suitable. Would also want the materials used to be in keeping with the area.
14/03019/FUL – Causeway Cottage, Main Street, Tysoe
Cllr Sewell asked if any representative for the application wished to speak   No one came forward.  Did anyone from the public wish to say anything?  No one did.

The Parish Council debated the application.   The previous concerns regarding the parking had been addressed and the current proposals are now suggesting that there will be 5 parking spaces.   The Parish Council decided they did not object but did however want it stated that if there is any damage caused to the path setts during the development the developer must repair these.

14/02626/FUL – Westcote Stud, Tysoe Road, Radway

Cllr Sewell asked if any representative for the application wished to speak   No one came forward.  Did anyone from the public wish to say anything?  No one did.

Erection of a multi purpose barn for equine use.  The Parish Council debated this and agreed this was not a problem.  Make no representation. 

14/02313/FUL – The Close, Back Lane, Tysoe – application withdrawn
14/03005/AGNOT – Pincock Farm – erection of a steel framed building.   
Cllr Sewell asked if any representative for the application wished to speak   No one came forward.  Did anyone from the public wish to say anything?  No one did.

Cllr Forrester again said that the information sent was inadequate to give full consideration.  The view should be expressed to Stratford District Council that some of the information being sent is not detailed enough to make a clear decision.   In terms of the application itself the Parish Council had no comments.   Make no representation.
14/027739/COUMB – Conversion of agricultural building to dwelling – information only.
	Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk



	5.  Receive & Consider any correspondence – 
A letter had been received from Trefor Williams asking for a donation for the Church Clock maintenance.   All councillors agreed to make a donation of £200.
Letter from Citizens Advice Bureau asking for a donation.  Cllr Sewell said that as a rule of thumb we support Royal British Legion and the Campaign for the Protection of Rural England.  DC Roache made the point that a lot of people in the Parish do seek the assistance of the CAB.   The Parish Council agreed that this was a worthy cause but felt regrettably that they could not make a donation at this stage. 
Email from a gentleman regarding his family history.   The Parish Council suggested the gentleman should contact Kevin Wildes and Cllr Locke.
	Clerk


	6.  Financial Administration

The following payments were proposed by  Cllr Sinclair and seconded by Cllr Forrester 
MFM Services                                                             £248.00

Paul Pitts                                                                        £52.00
KMS Litho (printing NP Results)                                £526.80

Mike Sanderson (Hire of Village hall for NP)               £69.00
Stratford District Council (website maintenance)      £1232.16 
David Holmes Planning Ltd (Advice on NP)               £760.00
Lowden Garden Centre (supply a tree)                         £108.00

CK Harrison (repair to fencing on playing field)          £530.00
	

	7. Councillors’ Reports and items for future agenda

Cllr Collier reported that the ditches by the allotments have been cleared and the trash screen but not impressed with the mess that had been made all over the road.
Cllr Collier said that they had been approached about a parking place for the disabled in the village.  Wondered whether provision could be made for disabled parking in front of the Methodist church and the village hall.  Cllr Sinclair agreed that she would approach the village hall.    CC Seccombe pointed out that as this was not public highway the County Council would not pay for this to be marked.  However, DC Roache and CC Seccombe agreed that they would investigate this.

Cllr Locke said that are many events which take in and around the village which is excellent.   However, he had received a number of comments that the posters that get put up to advertise the event are left behind afterwards.  The Parish Council agreed that they would make it a condition of holding event on Parish Council properties that any posters are removed after the event. Agreed to ask the village hall to do the same thing.  Cllr Locke will also draft something to put into the Record.

	Cllr Sinclair/CC Seccombe/DC Roache
Clerk/Cllr Locke

	8. Public Participation
A resident said that her mother was disabled and as a result was a very slow walker and getting her across the road is a nightmare.   The parking issue was debated further but there were concerns over safety if a disabled space was put directly outside the shops due to getting in and out of the car.
A resident stated that people are parking outside the closed gates on the village playing field   This was very dangerous as the car were sticking out into the road.   DC Roache to ask the police to look at this.

A resident said that there is a seat with brackets protruding and people could hurt themselves on these.  The seat is in the play area.   Cllr Locke said that he would get these removed.

A resident raised an issue regarding the planning recovery process and the Secretary of State looking at areas where planning applications did not coalesce with Neighbourhood Plans.   This was in relation to the Gladman Appeal
The resident asked whether the Parish Council would consider writing to the Secretary of State asking him to call this in for a decision.   Cllr Sewell said that an item like this would need to go onto the agenda before the Parish Council could make a decision on this.  Cllr Sewell said that he was only notified of this yesterday and so did not have any time to do due diligence.     Asked the member of the public whether this proposal had been discussed with Stratford District Council?   They said that it had not.  Cllr Sewell felt that this should definitely be done as Stratford District Council had invested a great deal of time and money on this appeal.   Cllr Sewell pointed out the parish council could not get directly involved as we were not a registered party to the enquiry.   Speaking to Stratford District Council is absolutely critical.   DC Roache said that she agreed that speaking to Stratford District Council was important.   Cllr Forrester asked if the Appeal could be recovered after the decision has been received from the Inspector.   No this either has to be done now but not after the Inspector’s decision.  The resident was advised to take this forward with Stratford District Council.   Cllr Collier suggested that high quality advice be taken on this matter.
Cllr Sewell and all the councillors wished everyone a very Merry Christmas,  
Closure of the meeting to the Public and press at 8.35pm.
Next ordinary meeting will be held on Monday 2nd February 2015.   Please send any agenda items to the Clerk by Friday 23rd January 2015
	DC Roache

Cllr Locke

	9.  Personnel Matters

The payment of the Clerk’s wages for November 2014 and the HMRC payment were agreed.
	


